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Ref: PL06S.246344  
 
 
The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a 
Board meeting held on 13th July 2016.  
 
The Board decided, by a margin of 2:1, to grant permission generally in 
accordance with the Inspector's recommendation, subject to the 
amendments shown in manuscript on the attached copy of the Inspector’s 
draft reasons, considerations and conditions. 
 
In deciding not to accept the inspector’s recommendation to grant a 
temporary permission the board had regard to the established use of the 
facility on a utility site, to the need for the facility and to the scarcity of 
suitable alternative sites in the area. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Board Member: ___________________ Date: 13th July 2016  
   Michael Leahy 
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